
Corning Union High School District 

Bond Citizen’s Oversight Committee 

June 13, 2019 

 

 
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Superintendent Jared Caylor 

Committee members present:  Lorezo Casia, Crystal Weston, Tony Cardenas, Sherry Davis, Loretta 

Price  

School District Representatives:  Jared Caylor, Superintendent 

          Jessica Marquez, Administrative Assistant to Superintendent 

         Brandon Lengtat, Director of Maintenance and Operations 

 

I. Call to order-Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

II. Roll Call- The sign in sheet will act as the roll call for this meeting. All present except for:  

  

Danae Hope 

Kelley Dodge 

 

III. Review/Update to Minutes- All minutes were fine. No changes needed. 

 

IV. Public Comment: None 

 

V. Annual Report: This item is to be tabled until the next meeting. There has only been 

approximately 90K spent since the last annual report, and it would be better if the report 

included the new classrooms.  

 

VI. Review Expenditures Since Last Meeting- 

 

Information was printed and distributed. This information reflects August 2018 through June  

2019.  Some expenditures are listed: 

 

Jack Schreder & Associates 

Chico Environmental 

DWK 

Harbert Roofing 

S & P Global 

KCOE Isom 

Board of Equalization 

Urban Futures Inc. Isom Advisors 

Zane Schreder & Associates 

Northern Services 

 



The total number of checks is: 33 

The total cost is $111,146.99 

 

Totals from previous meetings: 

 

General    $117,690.69 

Stadium/Track  $1,843,483.88 

Gym   $201.372.36 

Safety   $112,224.22 

H 4-5 Remodel $4,543.64 

Classrooms  $559,831.27 

 

Total   $2,839,146.06 

 

Loretta Price did have a questions on Dannis Woliver Kelley 11/6/18 Total is $3,456.00. She 

wanted to have it explained why there was only $2076.00 out of the bond funds. 

Superintendent, Jared Caylor shared that the district receives one bill and other fees are for other 

district fees which have nothing to do with the Bond Fees.  The invoice is received as one and 

the district separates it out on the report. 

 

Superintendent, Jared Caylor shared some information on a CTE Grant that the district received 

which will help to offset the costs of new classrooms. There have been some beginning 

conversations with Administration with regard to the CTE Grant Funds and how they will be 

spent. Superintendent, Jared Caylor also shared that Director of Maintenance & Operations, 

Brandon Lengtat has worked to help the district with another grant which will allow the district 

to purchase some new water fountains. The District continues to work hard to submit these 

applications for grant funding for future projects.  

  

VII. View Progress on New J Wing Classrooms- Superintendent, Jared Caylor invited everyone to 

join in a walk-through on the progress of the J Wing Construction. The group walked to the site 

and were able to see the new classrooms. The progress is going well and at the next meeting the 

committee will be able to view the completed project both inside and out with a final walk-

through.  

  

VIII. Next Meeting Date- September 4, 2019.   

 

IX. Adjournment- The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 

 


